Lenswood & Forest Range Community Association Inc.

Minutes of the General Meeting 26" May 7.30pm Forest Range Hall

Committee — Chairperson: Chris Grant, Vice Chairperson: Haydn Smith, Secretary: Peter
Stafford, Treasurer: Danny McMahon, General members: Brittany Norris, Steven Smith, Cam
Stafford, Irene Filsell, Prue Klausener, Rose Milton-Head.

Present Chris Grant, Peter Stafford, Brittany Norris, Cam Stafford, Irene Filsell, David
Kumnick.

Apologies Haydn Smith, Danny McMahon, Steven Smith, Prue Klausener, Rose Milton-Head,
Warwick Billings.

Minutes of the previous meeting Cam/Brittany “That minutes are accurate.” - Carried

Business arising from the minutes
1. Rural Roadside numbering. Peter reported that a request had been sent to
Adelaide Hills Council for numbered signs to be placed at Lenswood Centennial
Park and Forest Range Hall.

Correspondence There was no correspondence.

Finance Invoices: $133 for website hosting, $22 for NFSA Invoice
Current balance $661.27 - $155 = $506.27.
Cam/Brittany “That bills be paid.” Carried

Media Peter reported that the Resident’s Group FaceBook Page has almost 70 members.

The public page has a post each week. The website is kept up to date.
General Business

1. Centennial Park working bees. It was decided to recommence broom pulling on
4™ June.

2. Forest Range Cinema. A screening of “Crocodile Dundee” for 24™ June at 7pm.

3. Community Resilience focus group reports. Chris reported that following the
recent resilience workshops, several groups had been formed to work on
allocated topics.
A meeting of the groups is to be held at Lenswood CFS on a date to be
determined. David Kumnick to be the co-ordinator and moderator.
Brittany reported on a meeting that discussed communication.
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Chris reported on the recovery group. He was investigating mobile
communications.

David reported on logistics and presented a comprehensive list of services,
equipment, and supplies available to be accessed post a disaster.

Upcoming events. Peter reported on the history group’s planned event, “Tasting
Nostalgia” 23" October at Lenswood Memorial Park. The community Association
is to support the event with outdoor entertainment. Entertainer, Jacquie Philips
to be approached.

An old-fashioned lolly shop is a possible fund raiser for the group at the event. It
was decided to purchase a “square” to handle payments. Children’s
entertainment on the oval is also our group’s responsibility.

Other Business Lenswood property. Cam reported that 300 signatures had been collected
on a petition that had been presented to Adelaide Hills Council. Councillor Chris reported
that when the petition was presented to the council meeting, he moved “That AHC use all
powers to address the matter.” He said an early court order requiring that no storage was
allowed outside the envelope of the house, was not being enforced.

Irene reported that newly signposted no parking zones were not being enforced. She said
photos of roaming pigs were sent to Landscape SA. A list of native plants lost due to
inappropriate grazing was being prepared for Native Vegetation Council.

Next Meeting Next meeting will be the AGM in August. A venue and/or a guest speaker to
be arranged.
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